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A CALL TO ACTION
Mary Beganyi, President NvFRW

There is a threat to our sovereignty as a country—when we lose our
sovereignty we have lost our country. From May 27 to June 1 the
World Health Organization will meet for the 77th World Health

Assembly in Geneva, Switzerland. At this meeting they will vote on the
Pandemic Accord (Treaty) and the International Health Regulations.

Kristen A. Ullman, president, Eagle Forum is working with the Sover-
eignty Coalition to get the word out about the stealthy takeover of our
nation through WHO treaties. According to Ullman, these two instruments
will give the WHO Director-General the sole ability to declare public
health emergencies of international concern and to mandate for every
nation the global response such as lockdowns, travel restrictions, manda-
tory testing, vaccinations, and border closures. We will finally lose the
freedoms the Biden Administration attempted to take away from us during
Covid.

These rights will be snatched from right under our eyes because no
one is paying attention.For the US to sign onto any such treaty would be
another step in eliminating our sovereignty. The open border is a primary
example. According to Ullman, Joe Biden plans to sign onto these treaties
without the advice and consent of the Senate. (Art.II, Sec.II) By claiming
that the internationally negotiated accords are considered executive
agreements, he can do so with an Executive Order.

This is an URGENT CALL TO ACTION to call Senators Catherine
Cortez Masto at 202-224-3121 and Jacky Rosen at 202-224-6244. Tell
them they must reassert their constitutional authority to prevent the signing of
the Pandemic Accord (Treaty) and the International Health Regulations that
will sacrifice our national sovereignty and our freedoms.

This must be done by May 27, 2024.

Have Faith, Be Courageous,
and Stay Engaged

PROUD MEMBERS OF THE NATIONAL
FEDERATION OF REPUBLICAN WOMEN
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PRESIDENT MARY BEGANYI’S
MESSAGE
(continued from front page)

It is also imperative to contact our governor, state
legislature and local governing bodies to ensure they

Follow this link to sign the declaration.
https://alignact.com/take/action/

form?campaign=4200

Caroline Smith, NFRW Campaign
and Elections Committee Member,

Nevada State Coordinator

The “Strike Force” is a nationwide program hosted by
the NFRW. Nevada is one of the target states the NFRW
is focusing on.  Our goal is to win Nevada. We can
achieve it with your help by mobilizing the masses, not just
a few. To date, we’re discussing with the GOP, Turning Point
Action, and Trump’s Campaign to join us. I’ll provide more
detailed information as I receive it.

I am honored to serve as a member of the NFRW
Campaign and Elections Committee and as the Nevada
State Coordinator. In this capacity, I’ll work closely with
our NvFRW State President, Mary Beganyi, to organize
the 2024 Summer Strike Force.

Here is the most recent Update from our NFRW
Campaign and Elections Committee.

The battle lines have been drawn. As the NFRW
gears up for the crucial 2024 elections, it’s time to rally our
forces.  While I know many of you are already deeply
involved, we must collectively step up during a specific
period this summer.

Every NvFRW and NFRW member MUST contribute
to GET OUT THE VOTE (GOTV):

Dear New and Returning Members,
A warm welcome to you. I am so happy you

decided to join with like-minded women to help save
our country. Hopefully, you will enjoy your club experi-
ence and become immersed in its many activities. The
sooner you become involved, the more fun you will
have as you make new friends.

When you joined your local club, you also became
a member of the Nevada Federation of Republican
Women and the National Federation of Republican
Women. It is a great time to be a Republican and
involved in politics. There’s so much to do in the time
remaining before our most important election from the
President of the United States all the way down the
ballot.

My advice as someone who has knocked on doors,
made phone calls, written postcards, and addressed
envelopes is to find a comfortable pair of walking
shoes, a great pair of shades, and a fun sun hat or
visor. You will now be prepared to work for the candi-
date of your choice and most definitely ready to join
the STRIKE FORCE. Your club president and
STRIKE FORCE coordinator can tell you more. I am
looking forward to meeting you soon.

Have Faith, Be Courageous, and Stay Engaged.
Mary Beganyi, President,NvFRW

Welcome from the New President
enact legislation to protect our 10th Amendment Rights.
Louisiana, Alabama, and Tennessee have legislation in
progress.

Please visit the Sovereignty Coalition to sign their
petition and learn more.
Kris Ullman Columns, April 8,2024 eagleforum.org

(continued next page, column two)
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1. Volunteer for Strike Force to Knock on Doors
2. Make Phone Calls
3. Conduct Voter Registration Drives in Republican-

Friendly areas
4. Chase Absentee/Mail-in Ballots
5. Poll Watchers/Clerks/Managers

Please enlist in the NFRW Army—we’re in this
together for victory! Let’s keep our eyes on the prize:
winning up and down the ballot on November 5, 2024.
NFRW has set May 31, 2024, as the deadline for
Nevada to collectively recruit at least 100 statewide
volunteers for the Nevada Strike Force. Having each club
president submit a minimum of 10 volunteers, we would
easily exceed our goal of 100. When these lists have been
compiled, please send them to both Mary and me in one
consolidated submission.
Thank you for your unwavering commitment. Let’s make
history!

(continued)

—

In Defense of Donald Trump
By President Mary Beganyi

We need to get Donald Trump
elected as the 47th President of this
country. Our country is suffering
through difficult times—times that try
men's souls. We have political

prisoners from January 6 being held in jails and receiving
cruel and unusual punishment in violation of their rights.
Why? Because they believed in our Constitution. We
have an invasion on the border, diminishing our citizens
while these invaders are given preference over us. Our
sovereignty is lost through our open borders, and it is
about to be given away to the World Health Organization
through the signing of the proposed Pandemic Treaty by
Joe Biden without the advice and consent of the Senate.
This is an actual violation of our constitutional process
and surrenders our status as a sovereign nation.

I am beginning to believe that the relationship of our
citizens today to the globalists is the same as the revolu-
tionaries of 1776 to King George, III. Many of us are fed
up and are striving today to find a leader with the same
vision of America as our founding fathers did, one of
American greatness. We struggle in this culture war to
determine what kind of nation America will become. Will
we remain an example to the world of the great experi-
ment in American democracy through the Constitutional
Republic, or will we embrace the Marxist form of govern-
ment being cast upon us? Today, we need a leader
capable of emulating George Washington. We need a
leader who has the capacity, like Washington, to appeal
to heaven.

Trump believes in the power of prayer, as he once
stated while visiting a Hope for Prisoner graduation
ceremony in Las Vegas. Our country was founded on
prayer, our communities are sustained by prayer, and our
nation will be renewed by hard work, a lot of intelligence,
and prayer. Perhaps this is why Republicans, predomi-
nantly Christian conservatives, rally around Trump as he
goes through the trials and tribulations put on him through
the 'lawfare' of this administration, much like the repres-
sive laws (Intolerable Acts) cast upon the colonies.

We need all the tools we can carry to respond to
those who denigrate Trump as a man and a candidate.
Our response has to focus beyond his accomplishments
during his presidency. Dislike of Trump is visceral and

emotional; racism and elitism are two such attacks lacking
logic and truth. Therefore, we need to advocate for Trump
from this standpoint.

Another tool to place in your toolbox in defense of
Donald Trump is criminal justice reform, or the First Step
Act (a program designed to recalculate prison time served
based on good behavior and the type of crimes commit-
ted). The criminal justice system's reform, the First Step
Act, may appeal to the left's visceral and emotional attack.
Redemption and conversion are two such passionate
issues. One of its goals is to reduce the disproportionate
number of African American and lower-income inmates in
our prisons, many of whom were incarcerated under the
federal anti-drug laws from 30 years ago. Courts doled
sentences out too harshly for the crimes committed by
first-time offenders. We need to emphasize that the signing
and funding of this bill is a perfect example that Donald J.
Trump is not a racist or elitist, as he worked to ensure the
success and betterment of all Americans.
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The National
Federation
Republican

Women Board
Meeting was held
on March 14-16,
2024. March 14
was designated
Legislative Day.
After a short bus
ride from our hotel,
we arrived at the
Capitol. It was a short walk to the Senate Visitor
Center, where we received badges and were cleared
through security.

Once inside, we enjoyed a Continental breakfast
followed by a presentation on lobbying, both of which
were provided by the Leadership Institute. It was
during this timeframe that Senators popped in to greet
us, thank us for the work we do for the Republican
cause, and encouraged us to keep the faith.

Senator Tim Scott was to be our first speaker, but
was unable to make it as he was called back to South
Carolina. In his place, he sent his entire staff in carrying
dozens of long-stemmed red roses, one for each of us.
The spokesperson assured us that Senator Scott valued
the Republican women’s clubs across the nation. Other
speakers  included Senator Ted Budd (TX), Senator
Cynthia Lummis (WY), and Senator Cindy Hyde-Smith
(MS).

After taking a group photo, we moved from the
Visitor Center to a Senate caucus room in the Russell
Building via the Capitol subway.  Here, we enjoyed
box lunches while listening to our keynote speaker,
Senator Katie Britt (AL).

The rest of the afternoon was spent in the senate
building, where our task was to visit our senators and
lobby them on the need to fix our border, the issue of
parental rights, and the economy. The offices of
Nevada’s two senators were a healthy walk to the Hart
Senate building. I chose to spend my limited time in the
Russell building, where I visited the offices of Senators
Capito (WV), Josh Hawley (MO), and Cynthia
Lummis (WY).

At the conclusion of Legislative Day activities,
those of us who were Regents walked from the Capitol

to the Republican
National Com-
mittee headquar-
ters in the
Eisenhower
Building for a
brief reception.
(See Regent’s
Report).
      The follow-
ing two days
were very intense

with meetings. Friday was the presidents meeting
focusing on the Empowering 70K membership drive
and the March Madness competition. It was here that
we heard about the disrupters attempting to tear apart
successful clubs and state federations for various
reasons. We learned about the strike forces planned for
battleground states. Nevada being one, I am waiting to
hear more about that.

The Achievement and Campaign awards were
addressed—look for 2024 forms around June and
continue to use 2023 as a template, as no major
changes  are expected. I stopped in to listen to a
standing committee meeting on Homeland Security that
was of interest to me.  

After lunch on Friday, the Board of Directors
Meeting went  into recess about 5 p.m. It was called
out of recess Saturday morning and concluded on
schedule on Saturday afternoon.

Our Region 2 meeting was held on Friday. We
combined our meeting with dinner. It was nice to finally
meet the Zoom voices in person. The discussion fo-
cused on club membership and the Region 2 meeting
being planned for January 2025 at the Reagan Library.
This was a pleasant way to get to know the ladies we
will be working with.

I was impressed with how efficiently and organized
the meetings were run. They gave me positive insight
into the inner workings of the national organization and
the importance of all eyes on the same prize: achieving
our goal of regaining Republican control of our govern-
ment under the leadership of America First, Donald J.
Trump.

 NFRW Spring 2024 Board Meeting & Legislative Day

Submitted, April 13, 2024

—
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Memorial Day, a solemn and revered occasion in the
United States, stands as a testament to the courage,
sacrifice, and resilience of those who have served in the
nation and armed forces. Observed annually on the last
Monday of May, this day serves as a poignant reminder
of the ultimate price paid by countless men and women
who laid down their lives in defense of freedom and
democracy. It is a time for reflection, gratitude, and
remembrance as communities across the country come
together to honor the memory of fallen heroes.

From somber ceremonies at military cemeteries to
heartfelt tributes in local neighborhoods, Memorial Day,
offers a poignant opportunity to pay tribute to the brave
individuals who made the ultimate sacrifice in service to
their country. It is a day to cherish the precious gift of
freedom and to honor those who gave everything to
protect it.

By Carol Sherman,
Armed Services Chairwoman, WRW

BOOTS ‘N’ BBQ

TIPS ON PERSUASIVE
SPEAKING

-5-

WRW’s 5th Annual Fundraiser, Boots ‘n’ BBQ is
around the corner, SATURDAY, JULY 27th. Come and
meet the Candidates, while enjoying music, food, and
libations. This is one party you won’t want to miss.

A “Wine Pull” is a fun part of this fundraising event,
but we NEED YOUR HELP to gather up and donate
some wonderful wine. Wine Pull values start at $25 per
bottle and can go up to $100.

Early Bird discounts for RSVPs before July 22nd.
Contact: Liz Lord at: dzylzy57@gmail.com

Missy Day’s tips on persuasive speaking were
referenced in the Report on the Leadership
Conferences. She distributed them at the Southern
Leadership Conference.
1. Know your audience: Understand your audience’s

demographics, interests, and concerns so you can
tailor your message to resonate with them.

2. Start with a strong opening: To grab your
audience’s attention from the start, begin with a
compelling story, a shocking statistic, a thought-
provoking question, or a powerful quote.

3. Clearly state your position: Be clear and concise
about your main argument or position. Your audi-
ence should understand your stance from the
beginning.

4. Provide evidence: Use facts, statistics, expert
opinions, and real-life examples to support your
argument. This will add credibility to your speech
and help persuade your audience.

5. Address counterarguments: Acknowledge
potential objections or counterarguments and
provide reasons why your position is stronger.
Anticipating and addressing opposing viewpoints
shows that you’ve considered multiple
perspectives.

6. Use persuasive language: Employ rhetorical
devices such as repetition, parallelism, and
emotional language to make your speech more
compelling and memorable.

7. Maintain a confident posture: Stand tall, make
eye contact, and use open body language to
convey confidence and authority.

8. Engage the audience: Encourage audience
participation through rhetorical questions,
interactive activities, or by using relatable
anecdotes.

9. Appeal to emotions: Use storytelling and vivid
language to evoke emotions that support your
argument. People are often swayed by emotions,
so connecting with them on an emotional level
can be very persuasive.

10. End with a strong conclusion: Summarize your
main points, restate your position, and leave the
audience with a memorable closing statement that
reinforces your message.
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By Pat Smith
Sierra Nevada Republican Women

April was an eventful month. We had Douglas County’s two
Republican Candidates for Justice of the Peace give us infor-
 mation about awhat the job entails and why each would be the

best person for the job. We also had a wonderful ceremony for our
Entrepreneur of the Year Award. Our Chairwoman was Jann Fargnoli,
(she is also our Recording Secretary). Jann organized it and brought in
several previous winners to share in the event. The Republican women
business owners were all amazing. The winner was Pam Horton, a true
inspiration.

She started as a permanent makeup technician and, through her
hard work and dedication, now owns Millennium Medical & Spa
Suites in Minden. Her success story is a testament to the potential
within all of us. We are honored to have her as a sister Republican.

One of our new members, Sheryl Lemke, suggested the idea of
starting a walking group. We brought
it up to our membership and quite a
few people were interested. Since
Sheryl often travels for work, Board
Member Anita Kornoff, will be a
second contact person to help
organize it. We hope to get groups of
Republican women, and their friends
who may join to spend time together
on easy walks with a picnic or some
snacks at the end. We want to
emphasize that this group is for
everyone, regardless of their walking
ability. Those that can’t walk can still
wait and visit with the others. We
hope it develops camaraderie and the
sharing of ideas.

Our VP of Membership, Anita
Kornoff, will host an afternoon tea
for our new members in June. It is a
leadership event, along with a meet
and greet for new members. She has invited five past presidents, and it looks like it will be lots of fun. I will keep
you informed on how our events unfold.

-6-
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The Douglas County Republican Women (DCRW),  hosted a
"Disaster Preparedness Event" on April 20, 2024, at Valley
Christian Fellowship. Over 100 county residents showed up to
learn how to prepare for emergencies.

The Douglas County Sheriff's Office (DCSO) Explorer Post
2105 Honor Guard's presented the Colors. Two DCSO K-9
handlers brought in their K-9s, Bubba, a male black and tan
German Shepard Cross, and Lagatha, a yellow female  Labrador
Retriever. The
crowd went
wild over the
well-trained,
beautiful K-9s.
The first of the
three keynote
speakers,
Sheriff
Coverley, a
native-born
Nevadan, spoke
about Douglas
County having
plans for the
inevitable natural disasters, such as fires and floods. He assured the audience that he and
his deputies were always on call to our community. If you call the DCSO, you will have a
deputy at your door or the accident scene ready to assist.

Douglas County's Emergency Manager, Kara Easton, is also a native Nevadan. She
spent most of her life in Las Vegas, where she graduated with her Executive Master's in
Crisis and Emergency Management. Kara came to Douglas County and hit the ground
running in her current position in 2023, right after the Atmospheric River incident. She is
the go-to person who oversees the emergency management program, the emergency communication center, and the
telecommunications and radio division.

The final speaker, Jim Williams, has worked to organize and coordinate neighborhoods against the threat of emer-
gencies and disasters since 2011. He has been recognized by fire districts and law enforcement offices for his efforts. He
founded a Neighborhood Watch program, which now has more than a thousand volunteer participants. He is also a key
to Train the Trainer in Neighborhood Emergency Preparedness.

The DCRW extends its heartfelt gratitude to the businesses that played a pivotal role in the success of the event. The
Chocolate Shoppe, Max's Pet Shop, Nailology, Candlelight & Roses, Nyona's Hair & Nails, Dancing Deer in Genoa,
Justice of the Peace Candidate Laurie Trotter, and Millennium Medical & Spa Suites, your contributions were invaluable
and greatly appreciated.

The DCRW meets on the first Wednesday of every month at VCF, 1681 Lucerne St., Minden. For more informa-
tion about the organization, please email dcrwnv@gmail.com.

-7-

By Maureen Karas, President
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The month of May
and the beginning of
summer is upon us.

Our BCRW members
are working diligently
throughout the summer
months campaigning for
Republican Candidates and
are involved in many
events.

On the first Wednesday
of each month, BCRW
members meet for lunch in
downtown Boulder City,
NV, lining the sidewalk with
a wave of red attire. Every
lunch always results in people walking in downtown
Boulder City stopping to talk with our Members, which
allows an opportunity to promote the Boulder City
Republican Women's Club.

On May 23 and 24, 2024, the BCRW will have a
booth at the Boulder City annual Best Dam Barbecue
Cook-off event.  The BCRW booth will provide
information on the NV Voter ID Initiative petition to
obtain signatures, including a ballot question on the

Nevada General
Election ballot to
strengthen Nevada
Voter Laws and register
new Nevada Voters.
     The BCRW annual
Elephant Walk will
take place in June
2024 after the Ne-
vada Primary Elec-
tion.  The "Elephant
Walk" is staffed by
BCRW volunteers who
deliver general elec-
tion Republican

By Jennifer Tuggle,
Boulder City Republican Women

candidate's brochures to
increase voter information
on General Election candi-
dates to make an informed
decision on who to vote
for.

The BCRW will partici-
pate in the annual Boulder
City 4th of July Damboree
Parade. The BCRW has
participated in this patriotic
event for the last four
years.

Meet & Greet events
for Republican Candidates
will continue throughout the

summer, and BCRW Members are making commit-
ments to become poll workers, field registrars, and
volunteers for the NFRW Strike Force program.

As BCRW President and NVFRW 1st Vice
President, I continue supporting Republican Candi-
dates by attending political events throughout Clark
County representing the BCRW.

The primary goal of the BCRW in 2024 is to ensure
that every registered Republican in Clark County votes in
both the primary and general elections.

-8-

Rebecca Collett, Hedy Petroselli
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1. Voters rank the top five candidates according to their
preference rather than just the one they think will do
the best.

2. If no candidate gets a majority of votes, the candidate
with the fewest votes is eliminated, and the votes that
were cast for that person are distributed to the remain-
ing candidates.

3. If this new rank results in a majority, the election is
over, and a victor is declared.

4. If a majority still needs to be achieved after the first
round of redistribution, the process repeats itself by
eliminating the next bottom-vote getter as needed until
someone receives a majority. If you make a mistake,
such as giving the same rank to two candidates, the
initiative calls your ballot “inactive” or an “overvote,”
and it may be tossed out altogether.
It’s so confusing. Just Vote NO on RCV!

[I need to add that if you do not rank all candidates,
the ballot is considered exhausted (inactive) and
thrown out.]
—————————————————————

Can’t reach them by phone?
Many of us use this technique to talk with a Congress-

man or Senator. I watch for their endorsement of a
candidate and make sure I RSVP to any event where they
will be present. These events are usually free as they are
generally not fundraisers. This way, I can say a few words
to them. It is beneficial if you introduce yourself as a donor
to him and show him your record.

Submitted by, Pam Pierson, Legislative Chair
of the Spring Mountain Republican Women

At the conclusion of Legislative Day activities,
those of us who were Regents walked from
the Capitol to the Republican National

Committee headquarters in the Eisenhower Building
for a brief reception.

We enjoyed light hors d’oeuvres while sipping on
soda or water and mingling. Joseph Wood, Republican
Party Chair from Arkansas, spoke to us, as did the
new RNC chair, Michael Watley. Joseph Wood
shared his remarkable life story of being abandoned as
an infant to becoming a judge and leader in the Re-
publican Party in his home state of Arkansas. New to
his assignment, Michael Whatley recognized the
importance of the National Federation of Republican
Women to the Republican Party, reinforcing our value
and power in the political arena.

As I was reflecting on the events of my day later
that evening, what struck me most was the contro-
versy we have in Nevada as to where the $1,000
donation to the NFRW for Nevada to become a
National Regent should be accounted for in the
NvFRW budget. Is it a president expense line item?

Does it belong in the Nevada Regents budget, and
where was it paid from for so many years? What does
Nevada get for that thousand dollars? Here is the
answer. The state president is invited to a small recep-
tion. Her name represents Nevada and she is placed in
a program. She can sit at tables designated for the
Regents during the lunch meeting. These tables were a
tad bit closer to the front than non-regent tables. The
important thing is the NFRW has additional dollars to
meet its expenses.

-9-

Regent ReportHow Ranked Choice
Voting Works

—
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Announcing Your 2024 Standing Committees
President Mary Beganyi

Right now we have fourteen (14) of the seventeen (17) Standing Committees on

the way to formation. I say on the way to formation because one person does not a

committee make. They need your help. The ladies listed below have volunteered

and they are eagerly awaiting someone to join them on their endeavor to grow the

NvFRW. Don’t be afraid to reach out to them and find how you can become

involved. They will also be on the lookout for capable committee members. A big

thanks to these wonderful ladies ready to volunteer for the NvFRW.

Achievement Awards—Andria Coleman— andriac61@gmail.com

Americanism—Nickie Diersen— ndiersen@cox.net

Boutique—Brenda Robertson— bjr463@charter.net

Budget & Finance—Madeline Bravo— madeline.bravo@icloud.com

Bylaws—Barb Hawn— bbmhawn@gmail.com

Campaign —Caroline Smith— kakarose@aol.com

Candidate Recruitment—Kerry Ferguson— kkferg2588@gmail.com

Caring for America—OPEN
(This is a great opportunity to show our communities that Republicans care)

Chaplain(s) appointed —Nancy Bazner—(North) pastornance@yahoo.com
Sarah Wyatt (South)—sarahew146@gmail.com

E-Communication— Barb Hawn — bbmhawn@gmail.com

Fundraising—Paige Shaw— paige@paigeshaw.com

Leadership—OPEN

Legislative—Yolanda Knaak—  yolanda7777@rocketmail.com
— looking  for co-chair

Literacy & Education—Gianna Jacks— gianna811@gmail.com

Newsletter  appointed—Anita Kornoff— anitakornoff3@gmail.com

PEM Political Education Memorial Fund—Effie Herman—
eherman2102@aol.com (Beginning July)

Parliamentarian appointed— Erica Zajac— ericazajac@gmail.com

Public Relations—OPEN

Regents-Cindy Sassenrath (Northern)—escapella@gmail.com

Regents Director (Southern)— Heather Stamer
ladyunderthesea@aol.com

Sergeant at Arms— Barbara Jepperson— bcjtraining@gmail.com
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The NvFRW Regents sponsored the
Nevada Federation of Republican Women
Leadership Conferences. Two Leadership

Conferences are held each year as per our bylaws.
One was held in late January in Minden, Nevada, and
the other in early February in Las Vegas. The meet-
ings are structured around the same agenda. We
focused on the National Federation and what it
provides to our club members. We addressed the
NvFRW and what it gives to our club members.

We held a breakout session to allow attendees to
learn about the positions they hold in their clubs.
Finally, we had a skill-building session on how to use
persuasive speaking tactics when speaking to non-
Republicans or those suffering from TDS (Trump
Derangement Syndrome).

Mendy Elliot, a lobbyist, political strategist, and
member of Mt. Rose RW, spoke to those attending
the Northern Conference. She spoke of the impor-
tance of gaining the Independent’s vote and distrib-
uted data on why they are important.

Missy Day, an Executive Coach, Public Speaker,
and President of RWLV, provided the Southern
Conference with information on finding common
ground with someone with strong opposing opinions.
Both speakers reinforced  that it is possible to find a
starting point for a conversation based on events in
everyday life and universal emotions.

NvFRW Spring Board and
General Membership Meeting

Our Spring Meeting was held in Las Vegas at the
Suncoast Hotel and Casino the weekend of April 12 and
13. The Executive Committee meeting was held on
Friday, followed by the Regent’s meeting and reception.

Saturday morning started with the President’s
Roundtable. The presidents shared successful events,
upcoming events, and tips on growing their clubs. The
meeting was called to order at 9 a.m. After establishing a
quorum, the Executive Committee and Presidents
approved the Standing Committee Chairs. Executive

Committee reports and Standing Committee reports were
given. Our Parliamentarian Erica Zajac kept us on task
following the Parliamentarian Procedure.

The 2022 Audit Report was presented, and Four
Resolutions were passed. Three resolutions passed
unanimously. The Resolutions In Support of Voter ID,
Opposing Ranked Choice Voting, and Opposing Open
Primaries passed unanimously as presented. The Lands
Bill, Opposing Transfer of State-Controlled Public Land to
the Federal government was approved unanimously after
discussion and modification.

Senate Minority Leader Dr. Robin Titus addressed the
body. Her message centered on winning key seats in the
NV Senate and Assembly to preserve Governor Lombardo’s
vetoes. She focused on electability in certain races.

Following Dr. Titus, we heard from the Chair of the
Nevada Commission for Women, Tina Brown, and
Destiny McDonial. The message from Tina and Destiny
was to get involved in government by pursuing a position
on one of the many government boards in a way that
ensures conservative voices on government policies.

At the Regents Reception, candidates or their repre-
sentatives were given an opportunity to speak. The
Regents and NvFRW appreciated their support. They
were informed that we could only endorse candidates after
the Primary.

Leadership Conferences 2024
By Mary Beganyi

Special Thanks to Our
Event Supporters:

Nevada State Senator Carrie Buck, District 5,
Represented by Julie Cole;

Ronda Kennedy, Candidate for US Senate
Drew Johnson, Candidate for CD 3;
Brian Nadell, Candidate for CD 3;
Richard Frederick, Candidate for

State Senate District 5
Michele Rizza, Candidate for Assembly District 3;
Kelly Quinn, Candidate for Assembly District 5;

Melissa Lynn Spence, Candidate for Assy. Distr. 15;
Lorena Bassotti, Candidate for CCSD Trustee
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Congratulations to Heather
Stamer who was duly
elected as the Southern
Director at the Spring Board
Meeting to fill a vacancy

left by Melissa Blundo who moved out of state.
We wish them both the best.
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On Their Way to Milwaukee

Remember:
 To get your

volunteer hours
turned in to your
club campaign
chair. This is best done on a monthly basis.

 July 15 is the date hours are due to National.
 Phone calls are counted separately from

hours but are included in hours.
 Treasurer’s report is to be sent by email to

the NvFRW President, Treasurer, Secretary,
Membership. The emails are on the
Treasurer’s form.

 Read the NFRW’S Capital Connection when
they come out on Fridays. Lots of good
information.

 Sign up for the Issues Zoom meetings for
great information about the border.

 To sign up for poll watching or poll worker.

The Nevada  Federation of  Republican Women are Proud Members
of the National Federation of  Republican Women.

These ladies will be packing their bags for Milwaukee in July.
Congratulations to the NvFRW members who will be delegates to the
Republican National Convention. They are: Barb Hawn, Theresa
DeGraffenreid, Caroline Smith, Janet Freixas, Lorrie Olson, and
Katherine (Kathy) Njus. Elected Alternates from NvFRW are Tracey
Hilton-Thomas, Emily Beglin, Dawn Cooper, Amy Wood, Susan Ruch,
Patty Cafferata, and Brenda Robertson.

Kathy Njus was also elected an Elector with Caroline Smith as an alternate Elector. Make sure to check
out the NFRW suite while at the convention.


